
Welcome back. I hope you all had a great half term holiday. I’ve not been in school much this week as Richard 

and I have been doing some work for the Early Years Hub and then I was doing a school review at one of our 

Cluster Schools, Fleet. The SLT have been ably holding the fort. The second half of the summer 

term is perhaps the most busy in a school. Teachers are currently writing their end of year reports 

– this is a big production line with many adults involved in adding comments, proofing, formatting, 

printing etc.  In addition, we have assessments, trips, Phonics, School Journey, sports days, Summer 

fairs etc. We’re all excited but taking it day by day!  Robin 
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Summer Fair 

A reminder this takes place on Saturday 14th July.  We 

would love for you to all attend, but we would also 

love for you to help on the day.  If you are interested 

and available and haven’t already offered your 

assistance, please let the office or Tania know.   

Many thanks. 

Stars of the week  Friends of Primrose Hill 

F.O.P.H.S are having a monthly 

newsletter.  

This will keep you up to date with 

all the amazing fundraising events 

that we hold as well as showing you how we spend 

the money raised. 

We hope you enjoy it! 

World Cup 

The World Cup is coming to Primrose Hill! 

The fun will begin on Wednesday 13th June 

1.30 - 3.15pm with a KS2 Parents v Staff 

football match. We will also be holding a World Cup 

tournament for KS2 children over the next couple of weeks. 

We will be raising money towards the barge. It will be £2 per 

adult and £1 per child. Hope to see everyone there taking 

part or spectating! 

SRE 

Mandy and Robin led a workshop on SRE (Sex & 

Relationship Education) for parents on Thursday.  If 

you weren’t able to come, and have any questions 

about what your children will be taught, please 

speak to your child’s class teacher or to Mandy. 

They can provide information about content etc. A 

letter will be coming out shortly to you to explain 

when and what is being taught.    

Stay and Play Maths 
(Year 1- 5)  

Friday 29th June at the 

beginning of the school day 

On Friday 29th of June, parents are 

again invited to ‘stay and play’ Maths games 

with their child in class. Join your child at the 

start of the day and play Maths games that help 

promote fluency while having fun together. 
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This term 

Mon 11th June             Y1 Phonics Checks Begin 

                                 Healthy Eating Week 

Thurs 14th June           Eid Begins 

Fri 15th June                Y4 Drama Day 

Mon 18th June             Y3 to CLC 

                                 RE Day 

                                 Y5 Trip to the Mosque 

Tues 20th June            Y6 Trip to Synagogue 

Mon 25th June             Y6 School Journey 

Tues 26th June             Bats to Music Festival with Tom 

Fri 29th June                9am Maths Stay & Play Event 

                                 New Nursery Children Open Day 

Tues 3rd July               Y2 Seaside Trip 

Tues 10th July              Y6 to CLC 

                                 Problem Solving Day 

Weds 11th July            Reports Home to Parents 

Thurs 12th July            Nursery Sports Morning 

Fri 13th July                 Reception & KS1 Sports Morning 

Mon 16th July              2:45 New Ladybirds Welcome Meeting 

Tues 17th July              2:45 New Ladybirds Welcome Meeting 

Weds 18th July            3:30 Reports Drop-in Meeting for Parents 

Thurs 19th July            6pm Y6 Production at Haverstock School 

Fri 20th July                 KS2 Sports Day 

Weds 25th July         1:30 Finish, Last Day of Term 

Attendance & Punctuality 
A sad week back at school with less that 

95% across the whole school.  

But don't fret!  

We can make it up in the last 7 weeks of 
school. There are some brilliant activities 

coming up so don’t miss out! 

EYFS: 94%  KS1-KS2: 95.52% 

WELL DONE TO STICKLEBACKS 
BUTTERFLIES AND BATS FOR OVER 95% 

Chickens  
Hello from the garden which may we say 

looks fabulous.  Strawberries are 

strawberrying, beetroots are 

beetrooting and runner beans are 

running. 

Brian and his band of bees are 

busily pollinating everything. 

How lucky are we to have such 

an amazing space to live.  

It’s been another eggciting week, we hear 

there is going to be a summer fair.  

We didn't need to be asked twice of course 

we will sing! 

To be honest nobody has asked us yet but 

I'm sure they will. 

We are in full training for next weeks world 

cup fun afternoon. Cyndi gets into a total 

flap in foal but Jordan's coaching her so she 

should be all ready for Wednesday! 

Must dash we are hosting a chicken coop 

pop up restaurant today. 

Love Madonna and Cyndi 

School Improvement 
Plan Questionnaire   
We have sent out a questionnaire for 

parents and carers to help us inform 

our next School Improvement Plan. As you know, 

you receive termly updates with our developments 

for the SIP, but we are thinking about what our 

priorities should be for the new year alongside the 

outcomes of pupil data. Please remember to 

submit your completed questionnaire! 

Y2 Trip to the London Postal Museum 

Tombola 

This year for the tombola we ask if every family could 

donate 1 bottle. This can be anything, wine, bubble bath, 

olive oil, tomato sauce etc. Please bring in 

all bottles from Monday to Tania’s desk at 

3:30 on the top playground!Thank you. 

Eid is approaching next week.  We wish 

our families celebrating this festival a 

very happy time. 


